
 
 
 
 
 
 
November 10, 2020 
 
Erin Thompson 
Management Analyst 
NM Gambling Board 
4900 Alameda Blvd.  NE 
Albuquerque, NM  87113 
 
Dear Ms. Thompson: 
 
Please accept the following comments on the revised rule draft that was recently made 
available for review. 
 
1.  Hybrid game.   We appreciate the Board’s decision to add a definition of hybrid game 
and think it will help clarify some of the confusion around those games.  We noticed that for 
bingo, event-style games are allowed to use either a bingo blower or another specific event 
(basically a seal card) for winner determination.  This is great as it gives the operators a wider 
selection of games from which to choose.  However, hybrid games, which are very similar, are 
limited to the use of a bingo blower to determine winners.  We would like to see seal cards also 
permitted for use with hybrid games.  As a result, we encourage the board to modify the 
definition of hybrid games to include the use of a seal card for winner determination.  Please 
consider the following revision: 
 

“Hybrid game” means a bingo event game using pull-tabs as defined in the act which 
have both instant and non-instant winnings.  The non-instant winnings are selected by 
drawing bingo balls using a bingo blower or by a seal card provided by the manufacturer 
of the game.   This type of game may be referred to as an “event game” or “side game.” 

 
 
2. Pull-tab dispenser.  We would like to see the definition of “pull-tab dispenser” modified 
to permit the dispensing of pull-tab tickets generated by the device at the site.  Such a change 
would eliminate the need for charities to buy and secure rolls of tickets, and it would provide 
greater accountability and more complete reporting.  Please consider the following revision: 
 

“Pull-tab dispenser” means a mechanical or electromechanical device that dispenses 
pull-tabs, printed by a manufacturer off-site or printed on site by the device, or reads a 
bar-code printed on the exterior of the pull-tab and displays the win or loss status of the 
pull-tab on a video display.  



 
 
We hope you will consider our comments and incorporate our suggested changes into the final 
rule for adoption.  If you have any questions, please do not hesitate to contact me. 
 
Regards, 
 
 
Dale Skitt 
President 
Cactus Bingo Supply 
Cell Phone # 602-320-5975 










